
S L I G O  P P N
N E W S L E T T E R

Welcome to the December edition of the PPN Newsletter.




Due to the current climate, we appreciate that many of

our community groups and organisations have had to

close as a result of the Covid-19 pandemic, or change the

way they are operating. We fully understand how

challenging and difficult this situation is for people, but

felt it was still important for us to offer our groups an

opportunity to provide an update on your current status -

what plans you have in place and also to provide you with

an opportunity to promote any online activity you might

be exploring.

Once again thanks to all our member

groups who sent information in.




If you still haven't re-registered with Sligo PPN,

don't forget to do so. 




Simply follow the below link 

https://www.tfaforms.com/4686176

SLIGO PPN NEWS
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SLIGO PPN TEAM UPDATE

The end of 2021 has been very busy for the PPN. We have recently hosted a number
of public information sessions with key local partners including;
·      Cultural competencies (with Sligo FRC) exploring how the language we use can
impact the sense of inclusion and equality in our community
·      Introduction to the new national River Basin Management Plan with LAWPRO
·      An update on the N17 Knock to Collooney road development with Sligo County
Council
·      The warmer homes information series with ITSligo Contract Research Unit

We also held a session for all our member groups introducing them to our
Community Wellbeing research and how they could use the findings to support their
own planning and programme development.

Our Annual Meeting took place on the 25th November which saw members ratify
new electees, meet the PPN Secretariat and hear about the work of the PPN across
2021 as well as key plans for 2022. You can watch the meeting back at
https://www.sligoppn.com/sligo-ppn-annual-meeting/

PPN representatives have been working hard on behalf of the sector raising key
issues at the decision making table and you can read their reports at;
https://www.sligoppn.com/ppn-representative-reports/

The PPN also released our needs analysis to find out what is important to member
groups and the types of supports they need to grow and develop. The Secretariat are
using this to develop a calendar of supports in the form of training, workshops and
information sessions which will be run across 2022. Content that we have already
confirmed is; Communities Tackling Climate Change, Health in the Community, Free
Website Design, Community Finance and Funding Support. You can still take part in
the needs analysis as we continue to grow our response programme by going to 

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/SligoPPNNeedsAnalysis2021and2022

https://www.sligoppn.com/ppn-representative-reports/
https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/SligoPPNNeedsAnalysis2021and2022


Christmas Wish From Sligo PPN



The latest edition of the Sligo PPN Funding Digest is here-
brought to you in partnership with @The_Wheel_IRL



Featuring 30 funding opportunities for community groups.



 Check it out at:



https://www.sligoppn.com/fundingpoint-local-digest-oct-

nov-2021/



FUNDING INFORMATION

Please also visit the link below to see all the exciting
training courses The Wheel has to offer



https://www.wheel.ie/training



Your local community or voluntary group can now apply for a grant under
the Community Water Development Fund 2022. This Fund helps local

communities deliver projects and initiatives that enhance the local water
environment, delivering multiple benefits for biodiversity and climate

action. The Local Authority Waters Programme (LAWPRO) administers the
Fund on behalf of the Department of Housing, Local Government and

Heritage. It is open to all community and voluntary groups to apply.
You can complete the grant application form online at LAwaters.ie .

Closing date for receipt of applications is 12 noon on Tuesday, 8 February
2022. 

Projects should show benefits for water quality, biodiversity, and climate
action. 

There is a total fund of €380,000 available for 2022. Grants awarded will
range from €500 to €25,000. For support with your application contact
Karen Kennedy Community Water Officer kkennedy@lawaters.ie or 085

8085495



FUNDING INFORMATION

https://scanner.topsec.com/?t=e5f53842cac4cbb6e9efa50f42c8344e8c245974&r=show&u=https%3A%2F%2Flawaters.ie%2F&d=1446
mailto:kkennedy@lawaters.ie


COMMUNITY EDUCATION SCHEME 2022 



Applications are invited from Community and Voluntary
Groups based in Mayo, Sligo and Leitrim who wish to avail

of grants under the above scheme. 



Community Education refers to adult education and
learning, generally outside the formal education sector. It

aims to empower and support communities. It is firmly
community-based, with local groups taking responsibility

for, and playing a key role in organising courses and
deciding on programme content. The scheme enables

disadvantaged adults to avail of community education at
minimal or no cost. 



Applications should be received by the respective county

office no later than
Friday, 10th December 2021. 




FUNDING INFORMATION



As part of the Alliance for Insurance Reform, Sligo PPN has been
providing information nationally on the impact of rising insurance

costs on community group operation and service delivery. A call has
come out from the Tánaiste to build up a bank of case studies which

highlight the vulnerability that a lack of competition in the market
has on group operation.

 
There is a template online which helps to populate information.



 The ask is simply that if you hear from one of your groups that they
are having difficulty accessing or affording insurance cover, that you
might support them to complete the template and submit it either

directly or through us to forward on.



Community Group Insurance

Community group insurance - Case
studies for the Tánaiste



UPDATE FROM OUR COMMUNITY GROUPS

Who we are
MSLETB Adult Educational Guidance Service provides free Adult Educational Information and 1-to-1 Adult
Educational Guidance sessions to help people living and/or working in County Sligo to re-engage with
education as part of their lifelong learning plan. 
 MSLETB Adult Educational Guidance Service - Sligo is a free, impartial and confidential public and local
community service aimed at helping you to navigate the different choices and options you have when
considering returning to education be it full time or part time study or to develop your skills.

How we deliver our Service
MSLETB Adult Educational Guidance Service – Sligo continues to provide free Adult Educational Guidance
Counselling and Information services online and on telephone throughout the implemented Covid – 19
pandemic restrictions. 
Follow us on Twitter @msletbaegs to keep up to date with information on the resumption of normal
services or call us on 071-9138410.

What we do 
Through our service, we might be able to help you; 
·Find out more about furthering your educational career path by providing you with clear and up to date
information on what routes and options are available to you depending on your circumstances. 
·Make informed choices about your options by helping you to find and understand: 
(a). Information about courses, such as what short or part-time or full time options you have locally,
nationally and internationally.
(b). Educational Levels – Learn how to navigate and understand the QQI Award Bands so that you can
identify where you can pick up from or leave off at. 
(c). Learn and find out what funding supports from the Student Contribution to Government Supported
Schemes are open to you.
(d). Understand what educational progression is and how it affects you. 
(e). The different types of learning environments available, from Taught, Blended or Online programmes.
·Provide you with information on how to access further education and training (FET), Apprenticeships or
Higher Education courses in order to improve your education, career and potential employment
opportunities.
·Provide you with a safe space to discuss your chosen path with a Guidance Counsellor. 
·And much more.

As demand for our services is continually increasing, we would advise that you call in advance to arrange
an information or guidance session. All sessions are allocated on a first come, first serve basis.

Call Saoirse Kennedy, Adult Guidance Information Officer, on 071 91 38 410 or email
saoirsekennedy@msletb.ie to find out more about MSLETB Adult Educational Information and Guidance
Sessions. 

mailto:saoirsekennedy@msletb.ie


 The Bard of Kilmactigue
Works of Sligo Poet Revived

A new book just published highlights the achievements of a little-known Irish American poet, Henry L.
Gavigan (1872-1933), who was born in Kilmactigue in County Sligo. The book is the outcome of a
research project undertaken by the Henry L. Gavigan Commemorative Group.
    
When Henry L. Gavigan died in New York in 1933, a work colleague described him in the following
terms, “In all my years I have never known a finer character, a more forgiving man. No, coarse, vulgar or
double-meaning word ever passed his unsullied lips. The General Post Office will never know his like
again. We all loved him and to each of us his death is a personal loss. When the twilight of death closed
about him it grieved the hearts of those who loved him and they mourned his passing as one near and
dear to them.”

Born in Claddagh, near Aclare in Co. Sligo in December 1872, Henry was the tenth of eleven children
born to Patrick Gavaghan and Mary Henry. The family lived in a small cottage and survived on a farm of
about thirty acres. Almost every member of the family subsequently to America. 

Despite humble beginnings, Henry seemed very much to enjoy his childhood and was able to take full
advantage of time spent at school. There he was taught by the local schoolmaster, James McIntyre.
McInytre was his uncle by marriage and was a man that Henry very much admired. 

Henry departed for America in 1893 at the age of twenty-one. He had possibly remained in school until
that time because he undoubtedly had acquired a considerable education. While the family were all
highly literate, Henry became the most noted penman among them. His works were printed regularly in
newspapers and periodicals in the US and in Ireland. 

The new, limited-edition book, was part funded with a Community Heritage Grant from Sligo Co Co, is
now available, accompanied by a CD which illustrated some of the poems of songs of Gavigan. It is
available from Kennedy’s shop in Aclare, Liber Books in Sligo, direct from the author
(mccarrickpat@gmail.com) or online at https://www.moyriverphotography.ie/product/henry-l-gavigan.

UPDATE FROM OUR COMMUNITY GROUPS



Havin’ a Laugh provides activity vouchers for those going
through mental health recovery. These vouchers can be
used for outdoor activities like surfing or hiking, creative

courses like painting, or even for gym memberships.



The charity is developing their offering by creating a new
online Voucher Buddy System that will allow them to

reach more people in the community and make it easier
for people to choose and request vouchers.



 With this in mind, they have published a fundraising

book ‘The Book’, a great read that’s filled with
inspirational stories, poems, illustrations, and photos.

‘The Book’ is easy to dip in and out of and would make a
great gift for family and friends'




UPDATE FROM OUR COMMUNITY GROUPS



UPDATE FROM OUR COMMUNITY GROUPS

The Colmcille Connection: An evening of music, visuals, song and musings on the life of Colmcille
and his influence in the Northwest. St. Columba’s Church, Drumcliffe, County Sligo, 7 & 8

December 2021. Tickets €20/ €18 (concession). Tickets available via Eventbrite.ie. Presented by
the Atlantic Orchestra Project (https://irelandharp.net/the-atlantic-orchestra-project). Concept
and direction by Catherine Rhatigan with new music by Catherine Rhatigan and Ray Coen. With
Robert Tobin, flute, Felip Carbonell, guitar, Ray Coen, fiddle, Catherine Rhatigan, harp, Treasa Ni
Mhiolláin, sean nós singing, Seamus Gallagher, percussion, Prannie Rhatigan, percussion, Dave
Aebli, bass, Isabelle Hauser, Trish Keane, Anto Brennan, narration. Produced in association with
Sligo Colmcille 2021, CosCos, Drumcliffe Rathcormac Tidy Towns, Sligo County Council, and Celia

Keenaghan.



The Poets’ Seat
As part of the 2021 commemorations, a carved stone sculpture
inspired by an early Christian "abbot's chair" has been placed in

Rathcormac village park. Commissioned from Sligo-based
sculptor Martha Quinn by Drumcliffe Rathcormac Tidy Towns
Committee, with funding provided by the Department of Rural

and Community Development's Town & Village Renewal Scheme,
the chair will be focal point for cultural activities such as public

readings and talks, and a permanent legacy project for the
anniversary year.




https://scanner.topsec.com/?t=de5270ba89aecad78e0d03301c719fdc4a850e5f&d=1446&u=Eventbrite.ie&r=show
https://scanner.topsec.com/?t=61aa56748fb2a546976955367038f59c6f91d086&d=1446&u=https%3A%2F%2Firelandharp.net%2Fthe-atlantic-orchestra-project&r=show


UPDATE FROM OUR COMMUNITY GROUPS

The Book of Sligo



The Book of Sligo is an exciting and unique community-based creative arts initiative scheduled to
take place in late 2021 to coincide with the 1500th anniversary of Saint Colmcille’s birth. See:

www.blueraincoat.com/thebookofsligo 
Inspired by the life of Colmcille and his reputed association with the Battle of the Books which is
said to have taken place on the lower slopes of Benbulben, The Book of Sligo will be a significant

county-wide cultural initiative, and an important part of Sligo’s Decade of Commemoration.
Featuring contributions from each of Sligo’s 41 recognised civil parishes collected and curated
specifically for this project, The Book of Sligo will portray how the landscape of the county has

shaped its people, places, history, and culture, and how we in turn have shaped and affected this
landscape over several millenniums. Equal in ambition is the delivery of a hard-bound copy of the
Book into each of County Sligo’s 24,500 households, a feat that will be accomplished in late 2021

with the assistance of a county-wide network of local volunteers. 
 



https://scanner.topsec.com/?t=699ceb9450361bd2eb5e40a5f2f40daea70d0d0d&d=1446&u=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.blueraincoat.com%2Fthebookofsligo&r=show
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UPDATE FROM OUR COMMUNITY GROUPS

Sligo Volunteer Centre is operating as normal, with the exception of face to face operations
for the moment, we are hoping to open to the public again in 2022!

We are delighted to offer the following services.
Volunteer Co-Ordinators  Get Together’s: These are an informal get together of people who

are responsible for looking after volunteers within a group. We are holding these online
every few weeks with on average 6 local groups attending. It is a great way to learn from

others around the county. If you would like to join us please contact info@volunteersligo.ie
or register on Eventbrite.



Volunteer Information Sessions on Zoom: These are regular, informal sessions on Zoom

where you can meet Olivia , our Volunteer Development Officer. Aimed at potential
volunteers, these informal sessions will cover any questions you may have about what

volunteering options are available, how to apply, Garda Vetting etc. There will be time for
questions about your particular interests or to arrange a 1:1 follow up call- next one is in

December.



Garda Vetting Training: New legislation brought in May 2016 has brought about significant
changes to the vetting system, with further amendments since that date. Sligo Volunteer

Centre process vetting on behalf of a number of affiliates. If your organisation would like to
avail of the Garda Vetting service, or just find out more, this is the training for you. Training

will be given online via Zoom under the current circumstances.



Cost: €25 (further €25 to register with the GV service after training)
This training is suitable for not for profit organisations who wish to sign up to our E-Vetting
service. Ideally the attendee will be the person who is going to be administering the vetting

in their organisation. It is also suitable for Board Members. 
Please contact gardavetting@volunteersligo.ie to book your place.  




mailto:info@volunteersligo.ie
mailto:gardavetting@volunteersligo.ie


International Volunteer Day 2021
The IVD campaign this year, Volunteer now for our common future, aims to inspire
people, whether they are decision makers or citizens of this world, to take action

NOW for people and the planet.



When people are encouraged to get involved in solving problems, the solutions are
more likely to be feasible and lasting. Volunteers engage communities and build a

people-centric movement to help build a better and safer future for us all.



Join the campaign by posting a photo, video or graphic to show how you
#VolunteerNow for our common future!  UN Volunteers has developed a designated

web page for the campaign and you can find visuals and other resources for
common use in the campaign.



Looking forward to 2022

After another year of the pandemic disrupting our lives, we really hope that we can
open our doors to you in 2022. We are planning to have a drop in service where we
can meet with you face to face and talk about all things volunteering. All going well,
this will happen in the new year. In the meantime, we are still here virtually for any

questions or for a chat.





If you are an Organisation looking for volunteers and have volunteer roles to
advertise, please get in touch and we will advertise these roles for you for FREE!

www.i-vol.ie







UPDATE FROM OUR COMMUNITY GROUPS

https://www.unv.org/node/29726
https://www.unv.org/international-volunteer-day-2021
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UPDATE FROM OUR COMMUNITY GROUPS

Vibrant mural featuring people with Down syndrome Launched by President
Michael D Higgins



‘Embrace Diversity’ mural marks 50 years of Down Syndrome Ireland 



On the 2nd of November  2021 Down Syndrome Ireland’s Sligo branch launched a vibrant mural in
Tubbercurry to mark the charity’s 50th anniversary. The event was attended by President Michael D

Higgins, who is Patron of Down Syndrome Ireland. The mural features two people of different
generations with Down syndrome.



The mural entitled Embrace Diversity was created by local artist Damien Moran and is part of several

awareness building and fundraising activities that have taken place this celebratory year. The charities’
Upside campaign focuses on the four key aspects of life for a person with Down syndrome: health,

education, employment and life in the community. 



The Mural is situated in the middle of the town of Tubbercurry, Co. Sligo at the entrance to swift lane
walkway, kindly donated by a local businessman and restaurateur Ahmal Hasan. Passers-by are

encouraged to stop, look and share a picture of the mural on their social media channels using hashtag
#theupside to drive awareness. Artist Damien is from the town, has a cousin with Down syndrome and

took on the project based on his admiration for the work the Sligo branch do. 



The two people who feature in the mural include 8-year-old Nova Clancy from Gurteen Co Sligo who
attends Carn National school in Gurteen. Nova loves swimming and sport and is a member of her local
athletic club (Corran AC) and the Eastern Harps U8 GAA team. Nova loves helping her grandad on the
farm and finishing the hard work off with her favorite Marquetta Pizza and chips! Also featuring in the

mural is 29-year-old Sammy Kratschmar from Walkinstown in Dublin who is a keen snooker player and
loves football. Sammy also features on the front cover of Down Syndrome Ireland’s official report The
Upside – Life with Down syndrome which highlights the gaps between the public’s aspirations and the
reality for people with Down syndrome and their families in day-to-day life.  This special report can be

downloaded here



Speaking on behalf of the Sligo branch – Declan Cooke(Joint Chairman), “This ‘Embrace Diversity’ Mural is
a fantastic expression of the value that people with Down syndrome bring to their communities and their

right to full inclusion and participation in Irish Society. We are honoured to have our Patron, President
Higgins, to launch this today and would like to thank Damien for his excellent work, founding member
Ann Killoran and the local businesses who have made generous donations including Ken Morley, K&B
Supplies Tubbercurry and all the staff from the Occupational Therapy Department in Sligo University

hospital."



Barry Sheridan, CEO, Down Syndrome Ireland says “Following our murals in Cork and Dublin we are
thrilled to see Sligo following suit and will hopefully capture the attention of the local community. We

encourage all to visit theupside.ie where you can view positive stories and our 21 demands which aim to
secure the same basic rights and opportunities as everyone to develop their capabilities to the fullest."




https://downsyndrome.ie/wp-content/uploads/2021/07/DSI_The_Upside_Report.pdf


UPDATE FROM OUR COMMUNITY GROUPS

President Michael D Higgins, who is a patron of Down syndrome Ireland said, "I would like to
congratulate Down Syndrome Ireland on reaching its 50th anniversary and to thank all those who
have given their time over the last half century to ensure that there are services and supports in

place for those with Down Syndrome and their families. I am delighted to be in Sligo for the official
launch of this new mural which highlights the importance of embracing diversity and ensuring all

those in our communities can participate and enjoy life to its fullest.”





Down Syndrome Sligo provides information, supports and activities to children, young people and
adults with Down syndrome and their families. The branch is also committed to advocacy, self-

advocacy and raising awareness in the community about the value that people with Down
syndrome bring to their respective communities and their right to full inclusion and participation

in Irish Society. During the past 18 months the branch has increasingly used technology to
continue to support members and their families, develop new skills and most importantly keep

people in touch during an immensely challenging time. 



To find out more about The Upside campaign and to donate please visit www.theupside.ie.



http://www.theupside.ie/


UPDATE FROM OUR COMMUNITY GROUPS



Ballymote Heritage Group was founded in 1984. Eileen Tighe was a founding
member and has been a driving force in the group that has met regularly every

month until the onset of covid. The Group has hosted a Heritage Weekend
Conference every year since 1984 when historical, archaeological, cultural and a

wide range of social topics were aired in discussions led by local, national and
international experts. 

     The Group launched its journal, the Corran Herald in 1985. This periodical is
now an annual 90 page publication in its 36th year. Issue No. 54 will be on sale at
€10 per copy in December of this year. The Corran Herald now has a search
facility which allows users to explore the index by author and subject matter.
(www.ballymoteheritage.com). Our journal continues to attract high-quality
writers and curious readers from year to year. The Herald has published a myriad
of original articles by authors from all walks of life and from all generations. I am
delighted to acknowledge that over 500 authors have contributed to the Corran
Herald since 1985. Some were aspiring poets in our local primary schools while
others were professional archaeologists, university academics, judges and
administrators at national level. We had shopkeepers and journalists, students
and teachers, politicians and the man and women in the street, scientists,
handymen and housewives, farmers, fishermen and their advisors, athletes,
golfers, handballers and footballers, adult poets, story-teller, curates and bishops,
computer experts, cursive script writers, authors of published book - people from
every walk of life expressing their opinions in prose, verse and in letters to the
editor, carefully outlining their discoveries after exhaustive research and
presenting their fascinating stories with coloue and drama. 




UPDATE FROM OUR COMMUNITY GROUPS

https://scanner.topsec.com/?d=1446&t=a3a448d6d19f8a3b25989dc2e83a16844e0152a9&u=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.ballymoteheritage.com&r=show


UPDATE FROM OUR COMMUNITY GROUPS

 Here at Number 45 we are collecting
entrances all through December for

a Photography Competition.
The theme is "LOCAL INSPIRATION"
 The exhibition itself will be held in

January, 1st prize 200 euro 





UPDATE FROM OUR COMMUNITY GROUPS

Minister O'Brien visit to Northside Community
Centre
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25th Anniversary Book: A call for Contributions. 
Calling all writers and poets and supporters of Sligo Rape Crisis Centre 

We welcome poems, personal stories, or short stories around the themes of 'recovery,
hope and healing'. Email info@srcc.ie by December 31st, 2021 

Guidelines: Contributions can be in your own name, a pseudonym or anonymous.
Please send your work, in a word document, with contact details, to info@srcc.ie with '25

years' in the subject line. Be in with the chance to get your original, previously
unpublished work out there in print. We also welcome messages of support, or words of

experience about working with the centre in any capacity. 



mailto:info@srcc.ie
mailto:info@srcc.ie


UPDATE FROM COMMUNITY GROUPS

Andy Parsons; Patience
Until Thu. 23 Dec. Free Admission

 
The Model are delighted to present an exhibition of newly made work by the artist Andy Parsons. In 2019 The Model

commissioned Parsons to be their inaugural Artist in Residence at Sligo University Hospital, where he engaged staff, patients and
families in creative activities and conversations. He particularly focused on working in the Renal Ward where patients undergoing

dialysis were enabled to explore creativity through experiments in painting and drawing.



Alongside this work, the artist developed a body of drawings, paintings and sculptures that trace the many stories at the heart of
hospital life. The residency was supported by The Model, Creative Ireland, Sligo, and the Arts Council.

www.patience.ie



Patrick Hall; Beginnings
Curated by Nick Miller

Until Thu. 23 Dec. Free Admission



Patrick Hall; Beginnings, curated by Hall’s long-time friend and fellow painter Nick Miller, reflects on an artistic career defined by
an unknowable and undefinable spirit. From Hall’s emergence as an artist in Spain in the late 1950s, to new beginnings that

continue today against the odds in his studio in rural Co Sligo, this show celebrates a unique artistic voice and vision.







Angela Su; The Afterlife of Rosie Leavers

Until Thu. 23 Dec. Free Admission



We are pleased to present the work of Hong Kong-based artist, Angela Su, in Ireland for the first time. Hallucinations,
mental illness, doppelgängers and artificial intelligence all coalesce in the protagonist's life story, in Su's intriguing and

thought provoking film work, The Afterlife of Rosy Leavers.



http://www.patience.ie/


UPDATE FROM COMMUNITY GROUPS

Jack Butler Yeats; Salt Water Ballads
Until Sun. 29 May, 2022. Free Admission



We are proud to celebrate the 150th anniversary of the birth of Jack Butler Yeats in his home town of Sligo. This very special

exhibition entitled Salt Water Ballads, showcases for the very first time, a suite of 21 newly conserved, sea-themed watercolours,
as well as Yeats’ own collection of model boats. These pieces were generously gifted to The Model in 2018 by a private donor, and

were conserved thanks to support from the Heritage Council in 2020. 



The Model’s Pirate Puppet Winter Art Competition 
Closing Date: Fri.10 Dec. 2021. Free Entry.



Ahoy all you budding artists!



Make a Pirate Puppet for our Pirate Puppet Museum and be in with a chance to win a €100 prize voucher, or a runner up prize. 



 We are looking for the most imaginative and original swashbuckling pirate puppet you can create. Puppets can be made at

home or in our café (materials available free of charge from our reception). To enter the competition, bring or post your puppet
to The Model Reception with your name and phone number and we will register and display your entry in The Pirate Puppet

Museum, co-created with children.



For inspiration, why not come in to see The Pirate Puppet Museum at The Model or see our puppet making activity on
https://www.themodel.ie/online-programme/make-and-create/



Suitable for children of all ages. 




The Museum of Pirate Puppets 
Until Thu. 23 Dec. Free Admission



Call Out To Families & Children (age 8 – 12). 



Help turn the pirate puppet museum from black and white into a full colour show. Pirates, mermaids and other characters have been
created in large black and white cut-outs by Time Travel Theatre for the museum and we are now inviting children and their families
to turn them into full colour characters. Just turn up at The Model and ask for art materials at reception or if preferred, bring your

own creative equipment - felt-tips pens, fabric, sequence etc….



A co-creation with families and children 



https://www.themodel.ie/online-programme/make-and-create/


UPDATE FROM COMMUNITY GROUPS

Art For Blind; FIXITY & Mohammad Syfkhan
Sat. 18 Dec., 9pm. Admission: €8



Art for Blind continue to explore Ireland’s rich underground musical styles, this second event in their residency will see Fixity, the
experimental music group led by Dan Walsh, let loose in full improvisational force. Joining Fixity will be Mohammad Sifkin who has

made many a room come alive with his upbeat take on Middle Eastern folk.





Informal Music Afternoon 
Sun. 5 Dec. 1pm. €8



This month’s IMA will once more include Sligo Baroque Orchestra, who will be joined by student soloists Ella Rose Feeney and Aimee
Horlar. The orchestra will perform works by Vivaldi, Scarlatti and Heinichen, with the Irish Bouzouki in the more than capable hands

of Seamie O’Dowd taking the solo Theorbo part.
 

Amy O'Hara is a singer-songwriter based in Sligo. Her songs reflect a love of the natural world and her wry observations of human
nature. Her style reflects Tin Pan Alley tragedy as comedy to soften the blow. 'You gotta laugh as it gets you through difficult times'.

Amy's debut album 'A blue I can't describe' was released to critical acclaim in the summer of 2021. 
She is joined by Felip Carbonell of No Crows, who keeps things steady and rhythmical. 

 
All tickets must be purchased online, in advance.

All ticket holders must present their Digital Vaccine cert along with photo ID. 





Artist Breakfast Club

Wed., 1 Dec., 11am. Free Admission



We have a very special Artist Breakfast Club for you this December: the first Artist Breakfast Club in The Model for over a year! But for
those of you that can’t make it in person, don’t worry - we’ll also be streaming it on Zoom where you will still be able to interact with

the artists presenting. 
Tea and Coffee will be served from 11am, and presentations will be from 11:30am. Those attending in person will need to book in

advance and bring a valid covid passport.





UPDATE FROM COMMUNITY GROUPS

North West STOP provides free counselling to all age groups throughout the Northwest.Our
counsellors are fully accredited and equipped to provide a range of therapies depending on a

client’s needs.You can self-refer by phoning or texting this number: 086 777 2009. 
Our biggest source of funding comes from individuals and groups such as those below, who

ensure that we can continue to provide our service. Demand for the service has seen a 100%
increase since last year and North West STOP is indebted to so many who have helped us to meet

this need. 



A Dip A Day in December, every day in December. 
Mark Elliott has committed to completing A Dip A Day in December which will see him, and others

who wish to join him, take a dip in lakes, rivers, or the ocean in counties Leitrim and Sligo, every
day for the entire month. This event can be followed on Facebook:

https://www.facebook.com/adipadayindecember/
On Instagram: https://www.instagram.com/adipadayindecember/

And you can show your support via the GoFundMe link, here: https://gofund.me/aff27531



Corporate Fighter, Sydney, December 18th, 7.30pm (Sydney) = 8.30am (Sligo)
Sarah Melvin is undertaking an intense 10-week boxing program. As part of this event, which is
being held in Sydney, Australia, Sarah is raising funds for North West STOP for the Charity Fight
Night on December 18th. She is doing this in memory of Michael Cryan from Sligo who passed

away in 2017.Sarah is currently leading the fundraising challenge in the Sydney group and you can
support her efforts here: https://corporatefighter.fundmychallenge.com/sarah-melvin



Northwest MTB “Dawn 'Til Dusk” open social spin, December 18th, 8.51am – 4.11pm.

On Saturday 18th December, Northwest MTB will be hosting an open social spin from 08:51
(sunrise) until 16:11 (sunset) in Coolaney National MTB Centre. www.nwmtb.ie

Open to all no matter your ability, bring your bike and helmet, stay for 30 minutes or join us for the
full day, all they ask is for a donation to support North West STOP’s free counselling service.

https://gofund.me/4e55a801



Grange Christmas Tractor Run, December 19th, 5pm.
On December 19th, the Annual North Sligo Christmas Charity Tractor Run will take place, leaving

Grange Village at 5.00pm. Last year this event raised over €11, 200 and saw a wonderful
procession of tractors, trucks and agricultural vehicles all lit up with festive lights drive from Grange

to Mullaghmore and back.  More details will be posted on their Facebook page:
https://www.facebook.com/SligoChristmasCharityTractorRun




https://www.facebook.com/adipadayindecember/
https://www.instagram.com/adipadayindecember/
https://gofund.me/aff27531
https://corporatefighter.fundmychallenge.com/sarah-melvin
http://www.nwmtb.ie/
https://gofund.me/4e55a801
https://www.facebook.com/SligoChristmasCharityTractorRun
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UPDATE FROM COMMUNITY GROUPS

Let’s Play Sligo is a new partnership initiative aimed at making Sligo
town a more welcoming, engaging and vibrant place to be by using
PLAY as a key placemaking tool. Through the fields of play, art and
activity, a number of events and initiatives will take place over the

coming year which will bring life and fun into the streets and
community life of the town. 



The first activity with be a chalk installation in Tobergal Lane in the run
up to Christmas which we encourage all children and adults to engage

with.







UPDATE FROM OUR COMMUNITY GROUPS


